[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.jpg]healthyschools™

Edinburgh and Lothians
Siage one 2007-200



St John’s RC Primary School 

[image: image4.jpg]e ys]




Newsletter   Friday 4th March 2016

[image: image5.jpg]WELCOME
BACK [




Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back!  I hope you all had a lovely week off and enjoyed the pleasant weather that we were blessed with.

This is a very short half term and already we only have four weeks left. This week, “snapshot journal” week, whilst walking around the classrooms and seeing the children’s learning, it was wonderful to observe the creative lessons that teachers had clearly been planning.

The children were totally engaged and have settled back to school with fantastic attitudes to learning.  You will be able to see all of the wonderful work when you come to school during our Consultations next week. Please remember to book through ParentMail if you are connected. If not you will be offered an appointment manually.
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World Book Day

Friday is our World Book Day. The children have been excitedly sharing their ideas with us and we cannot wait to see some fantastic costumes of a character and their side kick….Pupil Councillors can’t wait!

We launched this special event with a visit from Barry Hutchison, Author of “The Invisible Fiends” and other stories last Friday at Assembly for the P3-P7 pupils. Barry also worked with a group of P4A and B pupils in a workshop. Great feedback about these pupils.  Barry is keen for the pupils to engage with him and ask him questions about writing, as he ran out of time. Blackwell’s Pop up shop were here on Wednesday, a great opportunity for pupils to enhance their reading.
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Focus Group

If you are interested in reviewing our guidelines to support parents with “Safe from Bullying”. This will only involve a short time commitment from you. (2-3 x1 hour sessions)  We need 3-4 parents to support. Please let the school office know or email me directly, if no one is able to help, I would intend taking this forward with the Parent Council but it would be good to widen the net. 
New School and New Park Plans

The plans for the new EH15 Park are mounted on the stairwell as you come in to the school opposite the main reception area.  Please take time to have a look and make your views known.

The plans for the New St John’s will be available to view during the Consultation times on Wednesday 9th March and Friday 11th March in the school hall. 

Early indications are that the plans for the new playgrounds, with Nursery and pupil involvement, look very exciting!
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Tea with SMT……We have launched a new initiative on a Friday morning, to reward 2 pupils per class for a good attitude towards learning and behaviour. These pupils are chosen by their teachers and meet with the Management team for a celebration. Take a look on our twitter page @Porty_StJs to see the happy faces of the first group.
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Sporting Heroes ….

Huge congratulations to 20 of our P6/7 runners who performed so well at the Cross Country event at the Meadows. All were placed within the top 50.  Mrs McIntyre, Mrs Harvey and the team of parents who supported were delighted with their attitude and behaviour. A big thank you to Mrs McIntyre for training them. Next event on 14th March. Good Luck

Also, well done, to the P6 girls who participated in the P6 Round Robin Netball Festival on Friday 26th Feb at Firrhill High School. They are Ciara Miller, Katie Alexander, Lois Brannen, Robyn McCarthy, Warisha Ali, Morgan Wilson and Charlie Weddell. Great work Girls.
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Sacramental Preparation 

P3 children will make the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Monday 7th March at 7pm in St John’s Church. Please remember the children and their families in your prayers.

Lenten Fundraisers…..Each stage will be fundraising in an enterprising way. Class teachers will be letting you know.

Sainsburys Vouchers …..We are once again collecting Sainsbury’s Active Schools vouchers in St John’s. Last year we bought PE supplies to enhance learning and teaching as well as gardening tools.

Please send any vouchers to school with your child and hand them in to their class teacher, alternatively post them into the collection box inside the main entrance of the school.

Thank you in advance for your support.
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Staffing News
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Mrs Angela Mackay, our Nursery teacher, will leave us on Thursday 24th March to begin her Maternity Leave. Mr and Mrs Mackay are really looking forward to the birth of their new arrival at the end of April.   I am sure that you will join with me in sending on your good wishes to them both.

Mrs Pamela Robertson 

Mrs Pam Robertson will leave us on 11th March to take up a new post with the Educational Welfare Service.  She has had a long association with St John’s for over 29 years, wearing many different hats: seeing four children through school, working as a parent helper, pupil support assistant and admin assistant in our Office.  All of you who have encountered Pam will know her to have many qualities, warmth, welcoming, flexibility, efficiency, using her own initiative, highly organised, patient, the list goes on , and duties  always carried out with a smile and a sense of humour. We will miss her very very much on our St John’s Team and wish her all the very best in her new venture. St John’s will not be the same without her. 

Financial education week & Fairtrade focus Week/beg 7th March
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We plan to hold a Fairtrade Big Breakfast for parents from 11am – 12noon. Parents will be invited to join us through social media, school website, fliers and posters. More info to follow….
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Nursery Bedtime Stories Launch…

Launched on Tuesday evening. We had a great turnout of nursery children and their families. Children were read a bedtime story and had some hot chocolate, a wonderful way to promote reading to your child.
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SCIAF Bake Sale
Message from Mrs O’Hanlon….To coincide with Archbishop Cushley's pastoral visit to St Mary Magdalene's Parish. The children will host a bake sale to raise money for SCIAF on Sunday 13th March, after 11:30 Mass. All donations of baking welcome as are children helpers. This is a lovely time for the children and parents to meet the Archbishop and is particularly timely for P4 prior to their Confirmation in May.

PLEASE NOTE MASS WILL BE HELD AT THE LATER TIME OF 11:30am.
P6 Visit to Holyrood Palace 

Exemplary behaviour and a very worthwhile trip. Thanks to the parent helpers who accompanied the pupils. 
Celebrations 
Congratulations to Michal Tansey (P7) who has been selected for the Under12 Basketball Squad. A great achievement! Well done, Michal. We look forward to hearing of your future successes.
Modern Languages Event

Four of our P6 pupils, P6A: Antonio, Morgan and P6B: Tomas, Lois attended a special Modern Languages Event at Holy Rood High School on Monday afternoon, accompanied by Mr Sinclair. The pupils really enjoyed the event.
Drama Workshops 

P2 and P2/1 had a wonderful workshop on “The Worm” – enjoyed by all on Monday this week. 
P4 Recycling Heroes was a big success the previous week. This was Gabriela Rot’s prize for her stage.
E safety Workshops for P3/4 will take place on Wednesday 16th March.
P3 will visit the Museum of Scotland on Thursday 17th March. 
Many thanks for your continued support and co-operation.

Ms Barbara A Service

Head Teacher
https://stjohnsportobello.wordpress.com/
St John’s twitter account- follow us:  @porty_stjs     
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